
Tahoe Democrats taking action
locally, beyond
By Kathryn Reed

MEYERS  –  Health  care,  immigration,  human  rights,  climate
change – these are some of the topics that have united a group
of politically active South Shore residents.

It was a year ago this month that Susan Chandler hosted a
meeting for Bob Derlet who was challenging Tom McClintock for
the 4th Congressional seat. From there it was decided the area
needed a Democratic Club. That is how the resurrection of the
Lake Tahoe Democrats came about.

After the November election even more people wanted to be
involved.

“I don’t consider us to be an anti-Trump group. We are pro
human  rights,  working  for  the  community  and  pushing  our
agendas  forward,”  Chandler  told  Lake  Tahoe  News.  “We  are
definitely working to get progressive people in office and
those people tend to be Democrats.”
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Susan Chandler and Jody Dayberry talk to the Lake Tahoe
Democrats. Photo/LTN

South Lake Tahoe’s Democratic Club petered out several years
ago. This rebirth has required writing new bylaws, electing
officers  (Chandler  is  the  president),  creating  committees,
opening a bank account and being active. It encompasses the
entire South Shore.

More than 400 people are on the email list and more than 60
are paid members.

“We are energized,” Chandler said.

This was obvious at last week’s meeting, which was attended by
more than 50 people. Updates on Trumpcare, California health
care initiatives, social plans, voter registration, what local
governments are doing regarding immigration, and other issues
were discussed.

Getting Democrats elected in 2018 is a main goal.

The group wants to be involved at all levels.

More immediate concerns are the responsibility of the rapid
response  committee.  Members  are  tasked  with  getting
information out to the group or acting on issues outside of
the regular meetings. The problem could be legislation this
group  would  oppose  and  getting  people  to  contact  their
representatives,  or  it  could  be  ICE  being  in  the  area
threatening  undocumented  residents.

They meet once a month – the third Thursday of the month – at
6pm at Lake Tahoe Golf Course in Meyers. Meetings are open to
non-members. A Facebook page has been established. A website
will be forthcoming. A logo also needs to be created.

The group is also working with other clubs in the area as well
as Central Committees.


